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Thank you for a nice week! 

REMINDER:  Families are not to enter the school at drop off in the morning unless you need to speak to 

the secretary or nurse.  A staff member will accompany your child if they are having difficulty.   

Today we held one of three mandatory lockdown drill for the year and we got an A+ from SRO Lane. It 

took about 5 minutes to ensure everyone followed the protocol. Before lockdown drills, I announce the 

following over the loudspeaker: 

“Good Morning.  We are about to have a lockdown drill.  It is not a real emergency.  We are practicing 

staying safe if anyone were to come into the school that isn’t supposed to be here.  I am going to press the 

button and you will hear an alarm.  Just follow your teacher and I will come around to make sure that 

everybody followed the directions.  I will come on after the drill is over to let you know how well we 

did.” 

Thank you to those supporting Laps with Lance.  We are doing very well and are close to our goal.  All 

raised funds go directly to Oswegatchie to support interactive activities, materials, and assemblies.  We 

hope to see you on the field on Friday Oct. 20.  Here are the times by grade level: 

9:00-9:45 Pre School and K 

10:00-10:45—1st and 2nd 

1:45-2:45—3rd-5th 

On Saturday, October 21 from Noon- 3pm our OSO is putting together what looks to be an AMAZING 

new celebration.  The OSW Fest will include music, food, and community organizations with a focus on 

ecology and nature.   

We will return to school on Tuesday.  Have a nice weekend! 
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Kathy Kerwin 

Secretary 
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Wendy Doyon 

School Nurse 
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SAVE THE DATE:  

Oct. 9 No School 

Oct. 11 School Picture Day  

Oct. 17 OSO Meeting (virtual and in 

person) 5:15pm 

Oct. 20 Laps with Lance 

Oct. 21 Oswegatchie Fest 12-3pm 

Nov. 4 Craft Fair 10-3pm 

Nov. 4-11 Scholastic Book Fair 

Dear OSW Parents, 

As many of you may have heard, the government is  

planning on opening up free Covid test kits via 

COVID.gov as of MONDAY SEPTEMBER 25, 2023. 

How to prepare for a fall or winter Covid-19 surge 

Though late summer has brought a surge of Covid-

19 due largely to new variants, it’s possible the fall 

and winter seasons may bring another uptick in  

infections. If you’re looking for ways to protect  

yourself in addition to stocking up on tests, updated 

booster shots are now available. 

The CDC recommends everyone ages 6 months 

and older receive a new Moderna or Pfizer  

vaccination to protect against serious illness.  

The symptoms for the latest Covid-19 variant  

making waves, EG.5 or “Eris,” are similar to those of 

previous strains and can include: 

Fatigue 

Sore throat 

Runny nose 

Fever 

Muscle aches 

Loss of taste and smell 

If you’re feeling under the weather with some or all 

of those symptoms, it’s a good idea to take a test. 

ANNUAL PRE K INFLUENZA VACCINATION is a  

REQUIREMENT for school attendance, and proof 

must be provided in writing prior to December 31, 

2023 to allow your child to return from the Holiday 

break. Please schedule your Pre K student for their 

vaccination early.  

Thank you, 

Wendy Doyon RN 

School Nurse  

 

October 6, 2023 

Waterford Before Care Program 

Reminder that the before care program begins 

at 7:30am and ends at 8:20. The cost is $5 per 

child, per day. Register at the office. Students 

can be dropped off any time after 7:30am.  



VETERANS DAY 
CELEBRATION!  

  

 

Current or former members of the military are invited to join 
us for: 

Coffee with a Veteran 
 

Your student will join you for coffee and treats followed by a special 
assembly where we will honor you for your service. 

  
All members of our school community are invited for this special 
Assembly!  

 
Where:  Oswegatchie School 

 

When:  Wednesday, November 8th 

  Coffee @ 9:00am (please start arriving by 8:50)  

Assembly at 9:30am 

 
Please RSVP no later than 10/31/23 by clicking the link or 

scanning the QR code below.   If you have questions please email 

thullivan@waterfordschools.org. If you would like to send a 

picture for our slideshow please email a JPEG or PGN image by 

10/31/23 to etaylor@waterfordschools.org.  

  

Veteran's Day RSVP  

                                                













































Pre-K Breakfast and Lunch Menu 

for October 



K-5 Breakfast and Lunch Menus for October 






